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27th May 2022 
 
 
 
Dear Parent/Carer 
 
I want to thank Year 11 students for their hard work, focus and maturity during the GCSE examination period so 
far; it has been a really successful two weeks. Students should take a well earned break for some of half-term, 
but should not let the momentum that has been built up slip away either. Students should still be putting in at 
least two hours of revision each day over the break. I strongly suggest keeping a similar sleeping pattern, as this 
will be so important for the first week back after half-term.  
 
Mr Newman is running a Geography revision session on Monday 30th May from 9.30am-10.30am in K105 for our 
geographers and Mr Duncan and the Maths’ team are running a Maths session on Saturday 4th June from 
10.30am-12.30pm.  Everyone is strongly encouraged to attend this Maths session. There has been lots of work 
put onto Class Charts to support students with their revision for all subjects and students should have all they 
need.  
 
An updated copy of the GCSE examination timetable for the final three weeks of exams has been attached too.  
 
Leavers’ Assembly is on Friday 24th June at 9.00am. This is a final celebration for the students, and parents are 
invited too and strongly encouraged to share this achievement with us.  
 
8.45am – Students arrive and go to form rooms 
9.00am – Parents and students go into the Hall 
9.05am – Ms Johnson leads the Leavers’ Assembly 
9.55am (approx) – Students and parents go into the small canteen and canopy area for refreshments, 
photographs and shirt signing 
10.40am – All students and parents leave the school site 
 
Please note that students should arrive in full school uniform for their Leavers’ Assembly. This is a must, and 
part of celebrating the last time they will wear their HT uniform as the Class of 2022. Students will be refused 
entry if they are not in school uniform. As lessons will be going on for the rest of the school we will ask that 
students and parents to remain within the canteen and canopy areas to avoid any safeguarding issues and to 
ensure learning is not disturbed for other year groups.  
 
We look forward to celebrating with the Class of 2022, and with families. If you have any queries about our 
Leavers’ Assembly, please direct these to Ms Johnson: johnsonk@haileyburyturnford.com 
 
Best wishes and good luck to our students during the rest of the exam season. 
 
Yours faithfully 

 
 
 
 

Mr E Macaulay 
Assistant Principal 
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